




 

Memorandum  

TO:  Homer Planning Commission 

THROUGH: Rick Abboud, City Planner 

FROM:  Travis Brown, Planning Technician  

DATE:  2/2/2022 

SUBJECT: As-built Requirement Update 

 

Rick asked me to update the Commission on administration of the as-built requirement 

which was adopted in February 2020. As you may recall, all zoning permits issued since 
then have a requirement to submit a surveyor-drawn as-built upon project completion. 

Since zoning permits typically expire 18 months following the issue date, this is the 

timeframe we use to determine compliance.  

2020 permits 

There were 62 zoning permits issued in 2020. In July 2021, when the first of those 
permits were nearing expiration, a letter was sent to applicants reminding them to 

submit the required as-builts. We have received 16 as-builts, in total, since then. As of 

now, 21 of the permits have expired, for which we’ve received 9 as-builts. This leaves 12 

outstanding projects which are either out of compliance or were not completed. In the 
coming weeks, I will follow up with those applicants to close out the permits/pursue 

compliance. As for the remaining 50 permits yet to expire, I will be sending a 2nd 

reminder letter in the coming weeks. 

2021 permits 

There were 61 zoning permits issued in 2021. I will be sending the first reminder letter 
in the coming weeks. Going forward, I intend to send an additional notice to those 

permits nearing expiration, on a quarterly basis. This will hopefully increase the 

response we’re getting so that permits are not reaching expiration as they did with 

some of the 2020 permits. We hope to incorporate an automated notice system when 

we roll out the new permitting software this year. 


